From: Jeff Kirchner Kirchner

Sent: Friday, August 12, 2016 11:26 AM

To: 'Donna.Buff@gastongov.com' < Donna.Buff@gastongov.com>

Cc: Josh Ross < <u>iross@bessemercity.com</u>>

Subject: FW: Bessemer City Planning Board - June Term Ending

Hey Donna,

Sorry for the delay but our City Council did reappoint Michael Flangan to the Planning Board and ZBA for another 3 year term. By unanimous vote at their regular August 8th, 2016 meeting the City Council voted to recommend to the Gaston County Commissioners they appoint Mr. Flangan to the Bessemer City Planning Board and Board of Adjustment for a 3 year term starting July 2016 – June 2019. I've attached Mr. Flangan's updated Board Appointment Application. Please let us know if there is anything else we need to do to get Mr. Flangan's appointment on the County Commissioner's agenda. I believe your next voting meeting is Tuesday August 23rd and we have a special Planning Board meeting coming up on Monday August 29th. We would really like to have Mr. Flangan reappointed before that August 29th meeting.

Thank you

Jeffrey Kirchner City Planner

Bessemer City Planning 132 W. Virginia Ave. Bessemer City, NC 704-833-0364 jeffrey@bessemercity.com

www.bessemercity.com